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Change is in the Air . . .
A New Day Dawns

Yes, it is true. Change is in the air. Not only with this issue of 
the FOHI news, which will now cover pre- and post-camp FOHI 
news, but also FOHI has taken flight by hiring it’s one and only 
employee, a volunteer coordinator. Similarly, the camp staff and 
programs have taken flight with more innovations. Everyone’s 
camp experience will be better, whether camper, staff, or 
volunteer.

FOHI News
Volunteer Coordinator. At FOHI’s annual meeting in 
September 2017, the board unanimously voted to hire a 
volunteer coordinator. Announcements appeared on the web, 
social media, and in local 
newspapers. A number of 
qualified candidates applied, 
but one fit all of FOHI’s needs: 
Tony Ferrara. Tony and his 
wife Cheryl are moving to 
Maine. A camper in 2016 and 
2017, he will get his feet wet 
with the Opening Workweek 
on May 16. Welcome Tony!

Financials. FOHI’s loyal 
supporters continue to give us 
and the camp a secure future. 
Beside its annual gift of $50,000 to the camp, FOHI contributed 
$11,000 to two much-needed new vans for camp trips; 
provided three camp scholarships; 
purchased materials for projects on 
the island—most noticeable was the 
new black decking for the pontoon 
and the refinished floor in the Fish 
House; purchased kitchen 
equipment, a wood chipper for trail 
maintenance, and more. FOHI also 
paid for mounting three new 
specimens for the Queen Mary 
Lab—a Northern Gannet in flight, a 
Great Blue Heron, and a Great 
Cormorant. They will fly in for the 
2018 session!

We’re almost reached our goal of 
$1 million for the Hog Island Endowment: we are at $880,000. 
Almost there!

Volunteers. Our multi-talented volunteers keep getting better, 
keep coming back, and keep signing up earlier and earlier. We 
only have a few spaces left for 2018! We cannot say enough 
about their dedication and passion for the camp. They give 
generously and tirelessly of their time—6,700 hours in 2017. 
Improved work systems throughout the camp allowed a more 
satisfying experience for all.

Another group of volunteers who make our gardens a joy to 
behold by their weekly maintenance and by helping Helen 
Walsh start them in the 
spring is from the Old Bristol 
Garden Club. Campers enjoy 
drawing and photographing 
them and the visiting 
butterflies and 
hummingbirds. 
 
Camp News
Staff. For the 2018 season, we’re happy to see Eric, Eva, and 
Adrian returning.  In the kitchen Kristi, who made many of the 
tasty desserts last year, will 
return and be co-chef with 
Anthony Pizzarello, an 
experienced island chef who 
is used to the vagaries of the 
weather and sea. It’s going to 
be another great season with 
another outstanding team.

Programs. Innovations continue on the program side of the 
camp. A new online Raptor Rapture course is accepting 
applicants. Other courses are planned. Two new sessions 
include “Spring Migration and Monhegan” and “Mountains to 
the Sea” for teens. The teen trip to Costa Rica is also returning.

The camp’s Artist-in-Residence program in 2018 will have three 
artists staying at the Bingham Cottages, one for a 3-week 
session and two for 2-week sessions, providing a richer 
experience for the campers and the artist.

The Hog Island staff and FOHI volunteers continue to make the 
camper’s experience a 
memory that will last a 
lifetime and bring a smile. 
Thank you to all who make 
it possible—staff, 
volunteers, donors, and 
instructors. You rock!

Teen scholarship 
recipient Chris is 
pondering whether to 
eat a periwinkle or not!

Tony 
rescuing a 
Common 
Loon

http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
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Avian Haven

What a good feeling when asking someone 
if they’d like to be on your board and they 
enthusiastically respond, “I’d love to” or 
“Yes!” They know about the organization 
and are eager to help in any way they can. 
Friends of Hog Island is fortunate to have 
such board members. If they could, they’d 
probably stay on forever. But we all know 
that new faces and ideas keep an 
organization on its toes. That’s what FOHI 
wants to be—on its toes—to continue its 
mission and keep up with the changing 
times.  

Leigh Altadonna is and has been active in 
all things Audubon both nationally and 
regionally in his home state Pennsylvania. In 
real life, he had a varied career in the 
Abington School District, PA.

Randy Blackburn retired from Union 
Pacific Railroad as vice president of 
transportation and bought a summer home 
overlooking Hog Island with his wife 
Sharon. He was past president of Lauritzen 
Gardens in Omaha, NE, and is currently 
Vice President of Milliken University.

Tiffany Huenefeldt ex officio is the new 
managing director of the Seabird 
Restoration Project; she and her daughter 
Sophia moved from Germany to Ithaca, NY 
and spends summers in Maine.

James Li, MD, lives with his wife Kim off 
the grid on a small Maine island from where 
they can see Hog Island. Formerly an 
assistant professor of medicine at Harvard 
Medical School, he now practices 
emergency medicine in the MaineHealth 
system and is health officer for the town of 
Friendship. They frequent Hog Island by 
kayak and lobster boat. 

David Sturdevant moved to mid-coast 
Maine in 2013 to become Head of School 
at Lincoln Academy, after a lifetime in 
education from Chicago to Vermont to 
western Maine, and then to Newcastle, 
Maine.

Welcome 2017 Board Members

Top to bottom: Leigh 
Altadonna, Randy 
Blackburn,Tiffany 
Huenefeldt, James Li, 
and David Sturdevant

Goodbye to Good Friends

Hog Island Audubon Camp and all who have spent time 
there had to say goodbye in February 2017 to Chandra 
Taylor-Smith, vice president for diversity and inclusion 
at National Audubon. Then came the sad news of 
Virginia (Ginny) Cadbury, 
in her 101st year. She was 
the living history of the 
camp as spouse of Bart 
Cadbury, the camp’s first 
director. She was at the 
camp in the beginning and 
founder of the first FOHI.

If that was not enough, we then 
lost Peter Vickery, author, 
birder extraordinaire, mentor, 
Hog Island instructor, and so 
much more. 

To lose such great friends was 
unbearable, and all in the same 
month. Each of them in their 
way has left an indelible mark 
on the island and all who knew 

them. They will be remembered for their spirit, their love 
of Hog Island, and their inspiration. They will live on in 
our hearts.

Photos: Top to bottom. 
Chandra Taylor-Smith on a 
Hog Island boat trip to see 
the puffins.
“Ginny” Cadbury in a 
video address to Hog 
Island in 2016.
Peter Vickery (left) with 
Scott Weidensaul

FOHI President 
Given National 
Audubon 
Award
National Audubon’s 
Callison Award is its 
highest honor for 
volunteerism. Unable to attend the event in Utah, Juanita 
sent a thank-you letter, read by Steve Kress. At Educator’s 
Week, he surprised her with the award. (See page 7.)

http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
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A Anonymous (3)
Heidi Abramson
Carol Adams
Roz Allen and Paul Landry
Leigh Altadonna
Bill and Katrina Anderson
Lisa Andre
Jane Andrews
Michael and Sally Arndt
Linda Keep Atkins
Suzanne Auckerman
Cary Atwood

B Paul Baicich
Carl Bailey
Carol Baker
Suzette Barbier
William Barbour
Karyln Barker
Shirley Batchelder
Helen Basile
Rori and Tom Bebko
Robin Bell
Jack Boak and Karen Berg
Priscilla Bergeron
Jane and John Berry
David and Lois Betts
Elizabeth and Buzz Billick
Cherly Bishop
Carolyn Bishop
Sharon and Randy Blackburn
Ann Blanchard and Bernice Mennis
Nancy Bond
Joette Borzik
Jo Ann Bowes
Robert and Maria Breckenridge
Catherine Bretz
Donald Bretzger
Carla and Richard Brundrett
James and Susan Buck
Nancy Buell
Marilyn and Greg Buhyoff
Marie Bulkeley
Diane Burke
Deborah Butt

C Betsy Cadbury and Art Borror
Peggy Cadbury
Amy Campbell
Bridget Capo
Vera Capogna
Val Carter
Denis Castiglione
David Catlin
Christine Caprio
Sara Caulk
Mary Lowry Clark
Sherry E. Clark
William Coffin, Jr.
Phyllis Coelho and Larry Litchfield
Jill Cole
Ted and Shelley Cooper
Brian Cowan
Marie Curcio

D Karen Day
Diane Davis
Joel DeCloux
Douglas and Joan DeSilva
William DeWane
Nancy and Michael Dickinson
Kathy Dodge and Pete Snyder
David Doubleday
Charles Duncan and Laura Blutstein

E Marvin and Susan Elliott
Roger and Bev Engle
Margaret and Alfred Enoch
Arlene and Joel Epstein
Neal and Ronna Erickson
Deborah Etheridge
Evan, Owen, Susan Ehrlich

F James Farrelly
Sally and Steven Faulstich
Alan Feldman
Tony Ferrara
Alisa Firehock
Christopher Fischer
David Fitch
Katherine Fitts
Ann Flinn
Patricia Folsom
Diane Francis
JoAnn Frisch
Ward and Christine Fuert
Benjamin Fuller

G Barbara Garriel
Tony and Ann Garvey
Janet Getgood and Ernie Johnson
Elizabeth Giddens
Ted Gilman
Linda Gilmore
Paul and Sharon Gloyer
Karen and Bill Goodwill
Sandy Goodwin
Barbara Gordon
Susan Grabel

H Alice Haas
Jay and Evelyn Haberland
Tina and Terry Haight
Karrie Hanson and Benjamin Greene
Chris Harrison
Edith Harte
Linda Hathaway
Helen Hause
Janeth Hendershot
Donald and Kathryn Henry
Rick Heuer
Paul Heveran
Dawn Hewitt
Rosemary Hicks
Joe, Cecily, and Elizabeth Higgons
Peter Hinman
Donna Hocker
Bob and Joan Horn
James Hudson and Greig Stewart

Susan Hurlburt

I Martine Imon
Anne M. Incalicchio

J Caroline Janover
Sally Jeffords
Henry Jelinek
Margaret Jesseph
Joe Johansen

K Susan Kanellakis
Mark Kantor
Penny Kaufman
Belinda Keever
Desiree Kennedy
Judith P. Kesselman
Don and Mimi Kirk
Peter Kleinman
Carol Knapp
Linda Kowal
Lindsay Knowlton
Tom Koster
Steve Kress
John Kricher

L Janii Laberge
Mary and Anthony La Creta
Rebecca La Creta
Stacy Lambert
Gayle Larson
Joan M. LeBel
Constance Lee
Jennifer Leith 
Barbara Levine
Madeline and Roger Lewis
Sarah and Steve Lewis
Jim Lightbourne
Benjamin Lounsbury
Karen Lund
Susan Lunden
Suzanne Lussier
Ellen and Richard Lynch
Martha Lynch
Barbara Lyons

M Jean Mackay
Bill and Shirley McAneny
Jo Mcarten
Jason Mager
Rosanne Manus
David and Linda Marsh
Terry and John Marsh
Eva and Emily Matthews-Lark
John Maxwell
Richard Mersereau
Daphne Messersmith
Sarah K. Michael
Karen and William Mook
Joyce Morimoto
Elizabeth Morris
Margaret Morrison
Elsie and Doug Morse
John Mulcahy

Tom Mullane
Kathleen Murray
Susan Musty
Debbie Myers and David Rosenfelt

N Harold and Barbara Namminga
Kathryne Natale
Adrianne Navon
Kathleen Disney Nilson
Loree Niola
Caroll Norr
Lorraine Novinski

O Sally and Terry O’Connor

P Sally Pachulski
Jo Ann Paloni
Kim Peabody
Kristin and Chris Pennock
Christina Petra
Madelyn V. Pierce
Walter R. Pfaff
Tracy Pheneger
Gaye and Robert Phillips
Elizabeth (Betsy) Phillips
Trudy Phillips and Craig Newberger
Rene Plaia
Norma Platt
Pamela Polloni
Judy Pollock
Linda and Walt Pomeroy
Susan Port and Howard Snyder
Kathleen Potrepka
Richard Potter
Kathryn and Geoffrey Precourt
Joan Preis
Elaine Probasco
Edith Pulliam
Penny Purtzer

R Carol Ramsayer
Mary Rasmussen
Danette Ray
Mary Kate Reny
Sandra Resner
Julia Robinson
Elizabeth Root
Josephine Rosato
Doris Rosenberg
Kristin Rounds
Brenda Ruff
Paul and Joy Russell

S Julie Sacco
Pete Salmansohn
Patricia Sanborn
Florence Sanchez
Sally and John Sanderson
Christine Saucier and Luis Herson
Thomas Schugsta
Susan Schuur
Kimberly Seidel
Susan Shapiro
Joanne Sharpe

Our 2017 Donors

http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
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Eileen and Bill Shaughnessy
Elizabeth Schenker
Susanna Shirlock
Bonnie Shulman
Jerry Skinner
Lynn Smit
JB Smith
Marilyn E. Smith
Rhonda Smith
Karen Snyder
Rune Solheim
Curtis and Judy Spencer
Happy Spongberg
Ken Spirer and Joan Leitzer
Rosemary and Edward Spreha
Kathy Stagl
Gary and Kathleen Starr
Betsy Stevens
Cristina Stirrat
John W. Stone
Judy Stone and Mark Skinner
Sarah Strouss
Karen Sulzberger and Eric Lax
John Swatt, Jr.
Marian E. Swenson
Mary Swenson

T Virginia Tantral and Jamie Johnson
Elisa Taylor-Godwin
Lynne Teplin
Mary and Douglas Tigert
Joseph Trapani
Deb Troup
Barbara Tucker
Katherine Tufts

U Mellissa Usrey

V Ellyn Varela-Burstein and Jeffrey 
Burstein
Paul Vassallo
Robin Verhose
Martha Vicinus and Nancy Simmonds
Peter Vincent

W Helen Walsh
Nina Walzer
Steve and Lisa Wallace
Bob Wallis
Alexander Ward
Caroline Ward
Amy and Scott Weidensaul

Judy Weiss
Emily Westcott and Bill Carpenter
Bonnie White
John and Kathryn White
Rollin and Cheryl Whitman
Jane Whitney and Richard Hero
Pamela White
Anne Douglas Williams
Sammie Willis
Ann L. Wilson
Margaret Wilson
Annie and John Winchester
Paula Winchester
Arnie and Walter Winshall
Richard Wood
Isabella Wylde

Z Michael Zeloski

Recurring Gifts
Genese Leach
Elizabeth Royston
Jeremy Taylor

Foundations
Mabee Foundation

Audubon Chapters
Audubon Miami Valley, IO
Mid-Coast Audubon, ME

Gifts received in honor of
Pam Harrison
by Chris Harrison
Anthony and Mary La Creta
by Rebecca La Creta
Juanita Roushdy 
by Joette Borzik
by Mary La Creta
by Michael Zeloski
Eric Snyder
by Kathleen Murray 
by Doris Rosenberg 
by Melissa Usrey
by Sammi Willis
Barbara Watts 
by Tom Koster
Dr. Sara Morris and Miss Elizabeth 
Morris
by Elizabeth (Betsy) Phillips
Pete Salmansohn
by Tom Mullane

Gifts for Bailey’s care
Heidi Abramson 
Priscilla Bergeron 
Marie Bulkeley
Bridget Capo
Denis Castiglione
Jill Cole
Diane Davis
Chris Harrison
Rosemary Hicks
Anne M. Incalicchio
Susan Kanellakis
Penny Kaufman
Jennifer Leith
Barbara Lyons
Joyce Morimoto
Margaret Morrison
Kathleen Murray
Kathleen Disney Nilson
Brenda Ruff
Julie Sacco
Christine Saucier and Luis Herson
Thomas Schugsta
Susanna Shirlock
Rune Solheim
Marian E. Swenson
Judy Weiss

Gifts in memory of
Mary Carol Massoneau
by R. Sweterlitsch
Ginny Cadbury
by Duryea and Peggy Morton
Margaret Trail
by Fred and Beverly Trail
Beloved parents Bart and Ginny 
Cadbury
by Peggy Cadbury
Chandra Taylor-Smith
by Judy Pollock
Peter Vickery
by Anne Douglas Williams
Robert and Jane Howard
by Nancy Howard
Carol Lorber
by Judy Stone and Mark Skinner

Hog Island Endowment 2017
Walter Pfaff
Gaye and Robert Phillips
Elizabeth (Betsy) Phillips
Judy Pollock

John and Kathryn White
Gifts in kind
Jay Collier
Nancy and Michael Dickinson
Nancy Giesberger
Wendy and Peter Goth
John Kricher
Old Bristol Garden Club
Joe Rozak
Juanita Roushdy
Brian and MarilynTrask
Helen Walsh

Thank you, donors. We 
don’t exist without you.

    2017 Donors - cont’d

Bingham Cottage Restoration 
2011-12
Adopt-a-Muffin Stove - 2011
Walk-In Fridge - 2012-13

Kitchen-Dining Room - 2013
Fish House - 2013
Solar Fund - 2014-16
and more . . .

Wish List
 16ft Carolina Skiff

Pick-up Truck

Thank you Brian and Marilyn Thank you, Nancy

Thank you, Old Bristol 
Garden Club

Thank you, Nancy and 
Juanita

FOHI projects funded by our generous donors

http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
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At the camp
A Russell Anderson
Cary Atwood

B Joe Beaudette
Michelle Bellinger
David Benjamin
Linda Benjamin
Ann Blanchard
Mia Branco
Eric Brown
Lottie Bushmann

C Betsy Cadbury
Peggy Cadbury
Amy Campbell
Christine Caprio
Georgi Cody
Diane Collins

D Karen Day
Todd DeGarmo
Nancy Dickinson
Michael Dickinson
Kathy Dodge
David Doubleday

E Linda Eckstein
Eli Redfern
Neal Erickson
Ronna Erickson

G Michele Garrison
Roger Garrison
Janet Getgood
Mary Gunther

H John Heveran
Paul Heveran
Johnathan Hughes
Lisa Hughes

J Zakiya Jackson
Ernie Johnson

K Connie Keenan
Aidan Kiley
Penny Klein
Elissa Koskela
Tony Krivitski
Paula Kubisek

L Anthony La Creta
Mary La Creta
Michael Leahy
Margaret Lechner
Kathy Lena
Nancy Lendyak
Tom Lendyak

M Adam McCarthy
Laura McCarthy
Carter McDermott-Hinman
Barbara McEachren
Moe Martin
Jeff Mason
Charles Mayer
Hortensia Mayer
Bernice Mennis
Elsie Morse
Susan Musty

N Loree Niola
Lorraine Novinski
Colleen Noyes

O Jancie Olson
Cristina Ortiz

P Sally Pachulski
Matthias Palm
Kathy Pedersen
Tracy Pheneger
Betsy Phillips
Betsy Pickup
Lily Piel
Laura Poppick
Cynthia Potter

R Pema Reed
Heather Richard
Laura Rochette
Juanita Roushdy

S Sigrid Salmela
Julie Seifert
Victoria Seifert
Jeanne Shenkar
John Sherman
Gary Shimmel
Janet Siegel
JB Smith
Charlie Snyder

Pete Snyder
Tibbett Speer
Rosemary Spreha
Betsy Stevens
Charles Sturcken

T Maggie Taylor
Nancy Thomson
Brian Trask
Marilyn Trask
Laura Trudel

V Martha Vicinus

W Helen Walsh
Jenny Welch
Linda Westlake
Greg Williams

Old Bristol Garden Club 
Team
Bob Emmons
Holly Emmons
Lee Emmons
Gale Grindstaff
Miriam Gryga
Barbara Ikalainen
Jean McLeod
Beth Morris
Elaine Pew

Off island
Carolyn Butler
Chris Butler
Marilyn Buhyoff
Barbara Hansen
Anthony La Creta
Mary La Creta
James Li
Anthony Liss
Sharon Marchi
Kim Newby
Jancie Olson
Lennart Olson
Anne Post 
Mary Kate Reny
Juanita Roushdy
Grace Rowland
Eric Snyder
Christine Stirrat

Beth Sturdevant
David Sturdevant
Sasha Tyburski
Lisa Wallace
Steve Wallace

Volunteers: 129
Hours: 6,700

You Rock!

Our 2017 Volunteers

Ernie ready to mop!

Puffins Lena and 
Sally

Eric, Peggy, Ronna 
on the move!

Russ and CharlieRussell and Charlie

Carter fiddling away. Holly and Georgi Go, Charley

Oh, yum, yum

Janet swept away

Amy and Karen prepping 
beans

“Varnish be gone” say Laura, Kathy, Betsy and Mary Zakiya slicing and 
dicing.

Johnathan and Maggie 

http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
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EXPENSES       2015      2015       2017      
Hog Island
  Audubon Camp                  $74,225.87           $103,458.13   $99,813.94
Fundraising        4,683.95     4,801.12       5,365.49            
Other        1,079.00                 1,241.68                    1,623.41
  TOTAL EXPENSES            $79,988.82            $109,500.93 $106,802.84

INCOME        
Donations                $119,207.18 $138,400.16  $137,174.32
Other; sales                      1,420.00       2,573.50            1,621.44
Interest; investments         227.31          538.19        1,650.25
  TOTAL INCOME $120,854.49   $141,511.85 $140,446.01

Cash Flow-Year to Date  $40,865.67 $  32,010.92  $  33,643.17

Statement of Financial Condition - Cash Basis                                                       
December 31         2015       2016                     2017

Net Assets 
Restricted Cash     $23,500.17    $  39,940.04  $  25,512.01
Unrestricted Cash     $183,037.67     $198,707.22   $246,778.42
TOTAL NET ASSETS $206.537.84   $238,647.26 $272,290.43
_________
Note: TOTAL NET ASSETS includes $165,672.17 accumulated up to 2014.

Statement of Cash Flow - Cash Basis, 2015-17 
(January 1 - December 31)

In a world besotted with self, convenience, instant gratification, 
and noise, Hog Island just is. 

A quarter mile offshore, Hog Island’s old growth forest of white 
pine and red spruce, draped with Usnea lichen, harkens in its 
creaks, groans, and whispers to a time long ago. A time when 
electricity didn’t exist, no cell phones, no radio, no running 
water; a time when humans were alert to their natural 
surroundings, in tune with its rhythms and sounds. The moss-
laden trails muffled footfalls on many a rock and twig.

Today, Hog Island is much the same. Its spartan 
accommodations bespeak of a time when it felt good to be 
alive, to have survived a cold night, and be rewarded with an 
invigorating cold shower in the morning. Today, cold nights in 
still spartan rooms are tempered by wool blankets and hot 
showers. The sunrise knocks on your unadorned window while 
the winter wren and hermit thrush herald the dawn.

For a week, a lucky few find their way to Hog Island. Arriving 
weary of the assault of daily modern life, their bodies visibly 
relax as they step ashore; smiles replace frowns and harried 
looks. The northern parula foraging in the apple tree, the infinite 
vista of the island-dotted Muscongus Bay, the unpolluted fresh 
air, the aroma of home cooking, the smiling faces of staff, 
instructors, and volunteers, the quirkiness of the 100-year-old 
buildings, the moss, the lichen, the gardens, together infuse the 
soul with a warmth and belonging, never to be forgotten.

I’ve volunteered most of my life and have come to rest at Hog 
Island. I believe that we can make the world a better place by 
giving of our most precious gift—Time. To this day, I cannot 
think of Hog Island—its mossy paths and old forest, its century-
old buildings with all the whispers of the past, and of all who 
have toiled and cared for it—without tears. I cannot imagine the 
day when I will no longer be able to row across the Narrows 
and experience the loamy earth and smiles of campers 
renewing their spirit and awakening to the natural world, when I 
will no longer be able to give.

Find something you care for deeply and volunteer. You will 
make your world a better place, but take time to look back and 
see where you started, how far you’ve come, by doing so, the 
road ahead will be easier and attainable. All the while, you will 
learn, push yourself and others, and together you will make it 
happen. Friends of Hog Island did just that. FOHI volunteers 
donate their valuable summer time with an average of 7,200 
hours a season. They passionately give of their finite time. They 
make it happen. 
So will you. 

Thank you for this  
honor.
Juanita Roushdy 
upon receiving the 
Callison Award, 
2017

Friends of Hog Island
P.O. Box 242 

Bremen, ME 04551
www.fohi.org/

E-mail: president@fohi.org
Trustees

Juanita Roushdy, President, ME
E. John White, Vice President, CT
Anthony La Creta, Treasurer, NY
Nancy Dickinson, Secretary, ME

Leigh Altadonna, PA
Randy Blackburn, NE
Charles Duncan, ME

Sally Jeffords, ME, NY
James Li, M.D., ME

Loree Niola, ME
David Sturdevant, ME
Scott Weidensaul, PA

Tiffany Huenefeldt, NY ex officio
Steve Kress, NY ex officio

Advisors
Jay Collier, ME
Bob Horn, NY

Lena Gallitano, NC
Sarah Matel, ME

Walter Pomeroy, PA

Friends of Hog Island is a 501(c)(3) tax-
exempt nonprofit organization. Donations 

can be made online at www.fohi.org

Stocks, securities are welcome.

Why do I Volunteer at Hog Island, in Muscongus Bay in Maine?

http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
http://fohi.org/
http://fohi.org/
mailto:president@fohi.org
mailto:president@fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
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Friends of Hog Island
P.O. Box 242 
Bremen, ME
04551

FOHI is an all-volunteer tax-exempt 501(c)3 
organization.

Oh, this is the year . . . 
. . . to come to Hog Island. So much is 
happening. Learn from the best in the field 
and have a great time. Make your memory of 
a lifetime.
Visit www.hogisland.audubon.org/ to learn 
more about the sessions and instructors.

You could be sitting in this Adirondack 
chair made by FOHI volunteers Gary, Laura, 
and Tom.

At Hog Island,
the bell rings 

for you, 
the FOHIs, and 

staff too!

Promises made; promises kept.

Jenny smiling!

Mike, a happy FOHI volunteer, 
ready to ring the bell!

Cover photo: A few of the FOHI 2017 Closing Week volunteers. 
The flowers go home with the volunteers at the end of the season! 

Be part of the FOHI 
Volunteer Team - They Rock!

Every volunteer who works a one-week session 
gets a FOHI t-shirt for each week they work!

Check out www.fohi.org/support or sign up 
at www.fohi.org/support/volunteer-signup/. 

Work hard, 
laugh hard, 
and make 
friends for a 
lifetime.

A FOHI chorus line. . . 

Gary, Laura, and Tom show off their finished 
Adirondack chair.

http://www.fohi.org
http://www.fohi.org
http://hogisland.audubon.org/
http://hogisland.audubon.org/
http://fohi.org/support/volunteering/
http://fohi.org/support/volunteering/
http://fohi.org/support/volunteer-signup/
http://fohi.org/support/volunteer-signup/

